LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 88TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 23, 2023

TO: Honorable Senfronia Thompson, Chair, House Committee on Youth Health & Safety, Select

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB34 by Toth (Relating to a public school classroom safety review and referral program for students
who engage in violent criminal conduct; creating a criminal offense.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

It is assumed that any impact on state correctional populations or on the demand for state correctional
resources would not be significant.

Local Government Impact

This analysis assumes that districts would incur costs related to implementation of the bill, including
establishing processes and procedures, designating a juvenile diversion administrator, and training staff. It is
assumed that any fiscal impact to units of local government associated with enforcement, prosecution,
supervision, or confinement would not be significant.

Source Agencies: 701 Texas Education Agency
LBB Staff: JMc, NPe, SL, LBO, ENA
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